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      The Circuit Rider  
The newsletter of First United Methodist Church, Lancaster, Ohio 

VBS 
Monday July 9 ï Friday July 13, 2018 

6:00 pm ï 8:30 pm 
Here are the links to our Volunteer and Participant registration forms.  The 
forms are also available in the parlor.  Early Registration forms must be 
returned with payment of $8/participant by Sunday, June 24, 2018. Early 

VBS registrations include a Free ShipWrecked VBS T-Shirt! 
 

http://www.lancasterfumc.org/pdf/VBS-Early-Registration.pdf 
 

http://www.lancasterfumc.org/pdf/VBS-Volunteer-Registration.pdf 
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ñRouse yourself! Why do you sleep, O Lord? Awake; do not cast us off 
forever!ò     (Psalm 44:23 NRSV) 
 
 As I write this, we have just finished up a beautiful Motherôs Day at church. 
By the time you read this, we will be preparing, or have prepared, what we 
hope will be an equally wonderful Fatherôs Day service. These services are 
always a challenge because you want to strike the right balance between 
honoring people and being mindful that worship must always be about God. 

   Of course, these services provide another sort of challenge. Every year, I 
see many articles reminding us that not everyone enjoys celebrating 
Motherôs/Fatherôs Day in church. Some are grieving the loss of a parent. Some are grieving the 
absence of a good parent and being reminded of what others enjoyed but they didnôt. It can be 
painful. There are those who struggle with infertility and being reminded others celebrate something 
they have been denied which breaks their hearts. 

   I know I always try to be careful with how much attention days like this are given in church for 
these very reasons above.  I can remember how odd it was to have that first Fatherôs Day after my 
fatherôs death and realizing I couldnôt call him as I always did.  I understand their sentiment. 

   Over the years, Iôve had people honestly tell me they couldnôt be at church for these days, or 
perhaps the date of their anniversary, a birthday, because the memories are simply too painful. Our 
first response to pain is to avoid it at all costs. So it would seem to be the most natural thing in the 
world to not come to church when it brings out painful memories or emotions. 

   Iôd like to suggest, though, that the reasons we donôt want to come in times of pain are the very 
reasons we ought to come. Take a look again at the verse at the top of the page. Itôs probably not 
one we ever hear preached on, and maybe thatôs a pity. Most people can associate. There are times 
when we feel as if God is sleeping, as if Heôs hidden His face from us. We come to worship when itôs 
hard because we donôt have to hide our feelings from God. The Scriptures remind us not everything 
in life is going to go well for us. And we donôt have to worship only when we feel good. Itôs okay to 
come with doubt and hurt and pain.  How horrible it would be to think there is only a place for us in 
the house of the Lord when things are going well. Or that we have to be dishonest. This is the place, 
after all, where we find the answers to that pain. 

  When itôs hard, we come to remind ourselves God is still good even when life is not.  Davidôs 
saving grace was he could vent to God just how he felt because he knew in the end, God is still 
good. We come to worship on those ñhard daysò as a reminder that God is good even when life gets 
hard for us. 

  We come when itôs hard because worship isnôt about us. I want to celebrate the joy others are 
experiencing, even if Iôm not at that moment. Iôm thankful how Godôs grace shines on the lives of the 
people around me.  Oddly, when I celebrate what God is doing in their lives, I achieve more clarity at 
all He is doing in mine. 

   There are times when worship isnôt going to be easy. But itôs in those moments we experience a 
deeper sense of what worship is all about. So join us. Good or bad days, letôs join together in 
worship. 

  In Christ, 

  Rev. Dr. Brian Jones <>< 

Pastor’s Bible Study Every Wednesday at Our Crossroads Facility -  
Returns in September! 

 

The Gathering still meets in the Summer:  Wednesdays at 6pm at Crossroads.   

However, The Gathering will not meet on June 6th (Annual Conference week). 
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Welcome New Members! 
Joyce Butterbaugh, Tracy Maloney, Dave Tawney, Renita Tawney,  
Holly Uhl, Benjy Uhl, Jennifer Beckley Watson & Jacquelyn Watson 

Marla Weaver, Maria Williams 

Creative Ministry News-Virtuous Reality will be participating in a ñOne-

Day V.B.S.ò in Belpre, Ohio on June 23rd. They will perform as well as teach 
kids basic puppetry skills. They are also making plans for the Fellowship of 
Christian Magicians National Conference in July, where they will be featured 
performers and teach classes on blacklight and advanced puppetry skills. 
 

The Fourth of July Parade is coming! We need participants to be in 

the parade as we promote ñShipwreckedò, our Vacation Bible School. Sign-up 
sheets are in the parlor. 
 
Our video ministry just released a new training DVD, ñNeato Blacklight Ideas 
Volume 4ò. This DVD equips puppet ministries with ideas for making their 
blacklight presentations unique and fun! We currently have two puppet companies who distribute 
these. The money raised helps support our Creative Ministries. 

Welcome Shelley Nichols, our new Membership Secretary & Caring 
Ministries Assistant! Iôm a native of Lancaster and was raised in the 
Methodist Church. In the Fall of 2013, my family and I transferred our 
membership to First United Methodist Church. I'm a single mother to four 
beautiful babies & 3 fur babies. My kids are Catherine, Joshua, Ema-Faith, 
and Destinie, and the fur babies are Brutus, Braxton & Carmen.  My mother 
lives with us and is my rock. Thank you, Mom! I have training in Health 
Administration & hold a CPT 1 in Phlebotomy.  In my training for my 
education, I have acquired numerous hours in secretarial work and human 
resources. In my previous church, I would fill in for the secretary at times. I 

have always had a passion for working with those in need and helping others. So, itôs an added 
bonus to be able to work with the church and the community. On my days off or after hours, Iôm a 
small business owner with Scentsy. It is another outlet where I get to be with people and have fun. I 
thank you for the opportunity to work for our church family, and my door is always open.  

Be a Part of the Caring Ministry Opportunities!  Contact Pastor Cheryl today.  
Hospital Visitation Team: Persons needed to visit once or twice a month at Fairfield Medical 
Center. You will visit persons  connected to First UMC, and you choose the dates and time when 
you can visit. Training is provided. Through a smile and caring contact, you offer Godôs love. 
A Visitor in Nursing Home/Assisted Living/At Home: Become a special friend to folks who 
cannot be with us regularly in worship. You choose when you visit and where. You can check in on 
several persons at one location, or visit one person. Learn about someoneôs rich history and start a 
new friendship. 

Saturday, June 9, 8:30am, at Crossroads: Our Second Saturday 
crew has been quite busy this spring! Even with inclement weather, we 
have projects that have allowed us to serve our Lancaster area! Thank you 
all who have supported us by volunteering and donating to our projects. 

Our next service day will be Saturday, June 9, from 8:30 am to noon. We would love to have you join 
us for community service. You can also donate oranges, bananas, snack bags of pretzels, chips, 
etc. or cookies for the hospitality bags that we deliver to shut-ins in facilities and at home. Lancaster 
First United Methodist Church serving it's community!!!  
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Summer Camp Registration for West Ohio's Summer Camp 2018 season is now 
open! Some camps do fill up, so it's always a good idea to get registered early to guarantee a spot 

on the week you want. Plus, by registering early, you can spread out the payments from now until 
June. The Summer Camp Guide is on this website, https://www.westohiocamps.org/camp/ 
or you can email us at camps@wocumc.org to have a copy mailed to you. This website also has 
pictures, videos, descriptions and online registration. Plan some fun for your kids this summer! 

There will be a Youth Mission Trip 

this Summer: 

Dates: June 30 - July 7, 

Destination: Charleston, SC.   

Cost: $75 Registration Fee, checks made 
payable to First UMC.  

Family Mission Team: Please be in prayer for our family mission team traveling to Mission 

Central in Mechanicsburg, Pennsylvania, June 18-22. The team is comprised of the following 
individuals:  

Denise Bennett  Elaina Bishop Josephine Goodyear  

Tim Binkley  Scarlett Bishop Nickolus Goodyear 

Sarah Bishop   Jayden Goodyear  Misty Goodyear  

These folks will be helping to process supplies and materials used in United Methodist Committee 
on Relief (UMCOR) kits of various types such as School, Birthing, Health and Sewing. These kits 
are shipped all around the world. Mission Central also provides supplies for local, national and 
international ministries and assist countless projects that are sending Godôs love around the world. 
As a member of the UMCOR Relief Supply Network, Mission Central has been able to provide aid 
for people affected by every major weather event since 2002!  

This is our first Family Mission team. The youngest team member is 3 and older team members are 
in their 50ôs. Please be prayerful for all team members to realize Godôs call on their lives to be in 
service to others  

2019 Adult Mission Trip: Governors Harbor, Eleuthera, Bahamas 
An adult mission trip to Bahamas Methodist Habitat (BMH) is being planned for February 3-9, 
2019, to provide helping hands for housing repair, community development and disaster relief.   
Volunteers serve in groups on home repair projects in settlements throughout the island.  No 
special skills are required --- just a willingness to serve others in the name of the Lord.  These 
projects are supervised by locally hired site leaders who can teach volunteers the basics of 
work onsite.  Projects may include painting, plumbing, installing doors and windows, roofing and 
hanging drywall. Information sessions will be held at 10 a.m. in the Little Chapel on June 17 and 
June 24.   Additional sessions will also be held as needed.  For more information please contact 
Vicki Tauer at 740-438-0068 or vltauer@gmail.com.  
Information regarding BMH can be found at http://www.methodisthabitat.org 

Fabric Scissors and $10 
donations are needed to 

help with our shoe project. The 
UMW has paid for the making 
of 10 pair of shoes so far. 
Donations of $10 will be 
accepted to send a pattern to 
Sole Hope for the making of 
the shoes and to help cover the cost of medical 
treatment for each child (scrubbing the feet, 
removing the jiggers one by one, medical care to 
heal their feet, working socially & in educating. 
Please bring to the Parlor. Thank you so much! 
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Saturday, June 2, at 8:00am  
Join us at IHOP! 

Please call the church,  
740-653-3330  

to reserve your spot.  

Interested in 
Baptism?  
If you are, please contact  
Sandy Roberts at the 
church office, (740) 653-3330 or  
sandyroberts@lancasterfumc.org Reminder about building hours:  The 

church is normally open Monday through 
Friday 9 am to 4 pm and is locked on 
Saturdays.  If you serve the church or need 
to drop by and pick something up at another 
time, please contact a staff member to make 
arrangements.  Also, if you do use the 
building after-hours, please make sure the 
door is locked when you leave.   
Thank you for your cooperation! 

We express our sincere sympathy to 
the families of those who have lost 
loved ones: 

 
Kay Holcomb 

Mary Jo Kauffman 
Esther Mauler 
Veneta Thropp 

Do you have trouble hearing in 
worship? We have personal sound 

amplifiers in the sanctuary for use by 
individuals needing help hearing the service.  
Please bring your own earbuds/earphones, 
and just let an usher know that youôd like to 
use an amplifier for the service.   

Fellowship Dinners: 
 

Will Resume on September 5th.  Enjoy 
your Summer! See you in the Fall! 

 
A BIG “THANK YOU” to ALL the 

volunteers who assisted with and made 
possible the Wednesday night Fellowship 
Dinners. This would not be a success 
without people like YOU! If you would like 
to be part of the team next year, contact 
Dan Kemp at 740-653-3330. You can serve 
in a number of roles once or every week. 

Specials in the Spirit Cafe  
                  June 

            
     Fruity-Fruity Strawberry  
          Banana Smoothie 

           & 
          S’mores Latte 

   Also serving Iced Tea & Iced Coffee!!! 

Subs Needed!  We are looking for substitute 
volunteers to assist with preparing, serving, 
and clean-up for our 3 First Community 
Kitchen weekly lunches, which are served 
every Monday, Tuesday, & Thursday.  If you 
are interested or have questions, contact Dan 
Kemp at 740-653-3330. Thank you! 

July 23, 2018, 1:30 – 6:30 pm 

Red Cross Blood Drive  
At Crossroads,  

2095 W. Fair Avenue  
Please sign up in the Parlor, call the 
church at 740-653-3330, or visit 

www.redcrossblood.org, to help save a 
life!  

Church Photo Directory 

SIGN UP SOON! 

Photos will be taken at Crossroads on: 

Aug. 9th-12th & Sept. 17th-22nd 

More information to come soon. 
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To find out how to volunteer with our Higher Education, Scholarship and Outreach ministry or our 
Permanent Endowment Fund, please contact a member of these committees. To find out how to 
leave a legacy gift with our Permanent Endowment, please contact Deb Silvia in the Business 
Office or a member of the Permanent Endowment committee.  

McKenzie Huff 
Jacob Parker 
Allison Romans 
Michaela Sahr 
Olivia Schmelzer 
Gabrielle Smith 
Morgan Smith 
Cory Towe  
Hannah Travis 

2018 Scholarship Recipients 
 
These students entering college or continuing their college educations have been awarded 
scholarships from our endowment by the Higher Education, Scholarship and Outreach Committee 
for 2018. These 23 members of First UMC received a total of $33,400.00 in scholarships. 
 
Erica Baird The Earl F. Dunbar Memorial and general scholarships 
Emily Baird The Earl F. Dunbar Memorial and general scholarships 
Abigail Baker Robert K. Fox Memorial and general scholarships 
Olivia Barnett The Edward E., Laura R., & Gladys M. Shaeffer and general scholarships 
Mason Collier The Glenna & Lucille Stout and general scholarships 
Ian Elick The Smith Family Scholarship 
Finley Kocher The Friend and general scholarships 
Joshua Nicholson The Charles T. & Mary K. Palmer and general scholarships 
Leah Palmer The Kathryn A. Moore Memorial Scholarship 
Harrison Poor The Charles T. & Mary K. Palmer Scholarship 
Megan Schenck The Kathryn A. Moore Memorial and general scholarships 
Riley Theiss The Kirk & Grace McGee Scholarship 
Alexia Wing The Robert K. Fox Memorial Scholarship 
Michael Wing The Donna D. Petersen Memorial and general scholarships 
 
General Scholarships also awarded to: 

ATTENTION ALL HIGH SCHOOL & COLLEGE GRADUATES 
 

All of us here at FUMC are SO proud of your hard work making your graduation a reality! We would 
love the opportunity to recognize your amazing achievement during the church services on June 3

rd
. 

Please mail (or e-mail) a picture of yourself with a short bio about your life in school and your plans 
for your future to Joseph Palmer. Bios and pictures are asked to be submitted by May 27

th
. Please 

let Joseph know which service you would like to attend on June 3
rd
 and we will give you the 

opportunity to share with the congregation your plans.  
Joseph can be reached at (740) 652-5015 or joepalmer@lancasterfumc.org.   

Congratulations again!! 
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Financial Snapshot 
 

  April        2018 
Beginning operating fund balance    $   148,756.70 
add income       84,515.88       284,128.11 
less expenses   -  77,836.43   -   351,458.60 
Ending operating fund balance    $     81,426.21 
 
Your generous offerings are being used to send folks into the mission field 
and to hold VBS for nearly 200 children in our community this summer. 
Your continued faithfulness in giving will continue to make these 
opportunities possible in Firstôs mission to make disciples for Jesus Christ. 
 
We continue to have the Building Fund available for future building campaigns and for major capital 
repairs. Gifts to this fund can be made anytime and will allow the Trustees and Finance Committee 
to plan for larger repairs or improvements to our facilities. The balance in this fund as of April 30 is 
$27,474.54. 
 
The Permanent Endowment contains funds from legacy gifts invested for ongoing support of the 
ministry of First United Methodist Church. 

  April  2018 
Beginning Permanent Endowment $2,618,960.42 $2,665,529.52 
Ending fund balance $2,638,490.85 $2,638,490.85   
 
Legacy gifts in the endowment will provide $33,400 in scholarships to 23 of our students pursuing 
college educations next school year. Please contact the Business Office if you would like additional 
information on the Permanent Endowment or to find out how to make gifts through your will or other 
financial instruments for charitable contributions to the Permanent Endowment.  

College Loans Available through the GBHEM: The Global Board of Higher Education 
and Ministry offers loans for education to those who qualify. If you would like to see if this is an 
option for you, please visit their website: https://www.gbhem.org/loans-and-scholarships/loans/.  

These are the eligibility requirements:  

¶ Borrower must be an active, full member of a United Methodist Church for at least one year prior 
to application.  

¶ Borrower must be at least 18 to complete the application process.  

¶ Borrower must be enrolled in an accredited school at least half-time.  

¶ Borrower must have a co-signer for this loan. The cosigner will be contacted and required to 
complete a portion of the application.  

¶ Borrower must comply with all requirements to include: all loan funds must be certified by your 
institution before funds are released to the school. No exceptions.  

2018 Spring Loan Application available: Dec. 13, 2017 - June 1, 2018  
Fall Loan Application available: June 8 - Nov. 15, 2018  
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Thank You to Pastor Brian & Pastor Cheryl for their prayers & visits during my 
hospital stay. And thanks to everyone for their cards and prayers. 
    John Bowland 
 
Dear Church Family: Thank you for all the kind gestures, cards, calls, visits, 2nd Saturday, etc., which you 
extended during my recent journey to FMC and LanFair rehab. There is no end to my appreciation, and I 
continue to marvel at our wonderful church. God is ever present in all the ministries that are offered. Godôs 
blessings to all of you. Sincerely, Opal Wacker 
 
Dear FUMC Family: Thank you for the kind care package I received at college. It was nice to know that I am 
in your thoughts during the last few weeks of college. I am in the final push of the semester and canôt wait to 
be home with my family!   Love, Abbi Baker 
 
Dear FUMC: Thank you very much for the care package for finals. It has helped keep me going for my last 
finals as an undergraduate student.  Sincerely, Ian Elick 
 
Thank You for the finals-week care package. This package was greatly appreciated and helped me to finish 
my first year at Ohio University.  Thank you, Michaela Sahr 
 
Dear First United Methodist: Thank you for all of your assistance and allowing us to set up ahead of time for 
our event!    Fairfield County Commissioners & Staff 
 
Dear Lancaster First Faith Family: Thank you for your generous & well-timed care package! As I end my 
semester, many of the items proved helpful and comforting. Thank you for being a constant reminder of 
Christôs presence and love in my life!  Rebecca Hug 

Thank you  

We are beginning a Marketing Campaign for our church and need people who would be 

willing to be featured in advertising (billboards, Facebook, etc.) stating why they ñLove Firstò.  
Example: ñYouth Ministry is why I Love Firstò.  If you would be willing to participate, simply fill in 
the blanks below and drop in the offering plate: 
 
ñ_______________________________________________________ò is why I Love First.ò 
 (name of ministry) 
 
Name: ________________________________________________________ 
 
Phone/Email: ___________________________________________________                       LS 

Memorial Gifts  Our congregation regularly receives memorial gifts, lovingly given by family and 
friends, who have lost loved ones to death. For information about contributing to our Memorial Fund, 
please contact our church business office at 653-3330. Gifts received since our last edition of the 
Circuit Rider:  
In memory of Joe Doxey 
 Jean Barton 
  
In memory of Creta Morehead 
 Don & Betty Kissling 
 
In memory of Ginny Andrews 
 Phyllis Kuhn 
 Will & Elizabeth Blind 
 Betty James 
 Vicki Beery 

In memory of Melvin Moore 
 Paul Ety 
 Charles & Diane Eversole 
 Ron & Beth Ireland 
 Leonard Gorsuch 
 Anne Bartlett 
 Steve & Judy Sims 
 Mr. & Mrs. Paul Kaub 
 June Harcum 
 Jim & Susie Fosnaugh 

In memory of Melvin Moore 
 Larry & Carolyn Kemmerer 
 Bill & JoAnn Creiglow 
 Alice Morse 
 Kelvyn & Sherry Moyer 
 Harold Fultz 
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UMW NEWS 
 

COMING UP is our Annual Womenôs Picnic  on  
July 19 at 11:00 a.m. at the Rising Park Shelter House  
on the hill.  Bring a salad to share.  Table service provided.  
ALL WOMEN ARE INVITED.  BRING A FRIEND. 
 
 A big THANK YOU to those who helped provide a breakfast 

and lunch for the Conference CLMA group held at Crossroads on April 21.  
 
Another THANK YOU to those who helped put together this yearôs Sweetheart 
Luncheon which was attended by about 114 people!  (Pictures to come.) 
 

A THANK YOU to Marie Stapp for her donation of baby 
hats to the 2018 Assembly of United Methodist Women held in Columbus, 
Ohio.  These hats will be distributed to those in need. 
 
Also July 5-7 at Ohio Northern University Mission U will take place.  For 
more information contact Shelia Brown. 

 
This month we feature Elizabeth Circle as we highlight some of the various 
ways UMW serve others.  The Elizabeth Circle sells Christmas Cards in the 
Parlor for missions.  They also help with all the projects of the UMW as a 
whole which include the Womenôs Coffee, July Picnic, Womenôs Fall 
Retreat, Pecan Sales, November Election Day Food and Bake Sale and the 
Cookie Walk.  They also attend the Galilean Service sponsored by the 
District as well as other events.  BECOME a part of a circle or form your 
own with friends to serve and do mission in our local community and world!  What can YOU do? 

 
Lancaster First UMW received their Gold Mission Today Award and a Five-
Star Giving Award for the Capital Area South District.  This is received by 
serving in the area of missions in many different ways and by giving in 5 
different areas of mission work. 

Interested in Participating in the Church's Emergency Response Team?  

Whatever the emergency-weather, illness, or the scary stuff we see in the news-we need to be ready 
to take care of each other. We are needing several types of people to step up and help us get 
prepared.  

1. We need folks that will participate on a subcommittee of the Trustees to draft policies and 
procedures with Darrin Flick, the chairperson, to lay out the plans.  

2. We'd like to know of folks who are able to train others in emergency response procedures.  

3. And, we're looking for those volunteers that will take lead roles in those emergency situations to 
direct others in caring for all of us in those emergencies.  

   Darrin Flick and Christa Moody, our Trustees representative to the committee, are hosting an 
interest gathering on Sunday, June 3, at 10 am between worship services in Spirit Hall. Spirit Hall is 
on the second floor, some of you remember it as the old youth chapel.  

   After plans are finalized and training with lead volunteers and staff has occurred, the plans will be 
shared and practiced with all of us. Thank you to many of you who have shown concern for these 
issues and for your patience as we plan. 
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The Circuit Rider 
is the monthly newsletter of 

First United Methodist Church 
163 E. Wheeling St. 

Lancaster, OH 43130 

Sunday: 
9:00 am ð Worship Celebration 

10:30 am ð Praise Worship 
Wednesday: 

6:00 pm ð The Gathering (at Crossroads) 

Crossroads Family Ministry Center 
2095 W. Fair Ave. 

Lancaster, OH 43130 
We welcome you to worship with us 
and to experience the joy of having 
fellowship with other people who 
believe in the love of God and the 

teachings of Christ. 

Senior Pastor ð Rev. Dr. Brian Jones 

Associate Pastor ð Rev. Cheryl Foulk 

Telephone ð 740-653-3330 
Email ð church@lancasterfumc.org 
Website ð www.lancasterfumc.org 

www.crossroadsevents.com 

UPCOMING DATES: 
June 2: Menôs Breakfast  
June 3: Graduation Sunday 
June 9: Second Saturday Outreach 
June 17 & 24: Info Meetings for Adult Mission Trip 
June 30-July 7: Youth Mission Trip 
July 4: Independence Day Parade-need volunteers 
July 9-13: VBS week 
July 19: UMW Picnic - Rising Park 
Lifetouch appointments coming soon!  
  Aug. 9th-12th & Sept. 17th-22nd. 

Articles for the  
July/August issue of the Circuit Rider 
are due by June 4 to Lisa Schenck at 
lisaschenck@lancasterfumc.org 

Itôs easier than ever before to find out, and see, all the great things 
happening at Lancaster First. In addition to our Facebook page, we 
have a twitter account as well as an Instagram account. Not only will 
you be kept up-to-date with our ministries, but weôll include devotions, 
thoughts for the day, pictures, music, and a few surprises along the 
way. Follow us at: Facebook: Lancaster First United Methodist Church 
                             Twitter:       church@lanfumc 
                              Instagram: Lanfumc 


